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ANNUAL REPORT – APRIL 2021 TO APRIL 2022
PARISH CLERK REPORT
By Alison Hooker


After working from home from March 2020 to June 2021 it was good to return to office working albeit under a different set up.  Rachel and I both worked from the office but unfortunately members of the public were not permitted into the building and we had to speak to them through the window.  Masks etc were provided if residents wished to speak confidentially.  However, as we progressed out of restrictions we were able to meet with residents more openly.

The return to office working and the prospect of holding a Summer play scheme this year meant that we were busy with organising staff, a new venue and undertaking risk assessments for the children.  It turned out to be a very successful scheme, albeit slightly wet on several days, and we look forward to holding this year’s with less restrictions and better weather.

As soon as play scheme had finished we went into arranging the Autumn village litter pick as we were unable to hold one in March along with planning Christmas 2021, again hoping to hold the Marden at Christmas event again this year – planning contingencies if this wasn’t able to go ahead.

As everyone will know we were able to celebrate Christmas “Marden style” and had a brilliant day with excellent weather singing carols, enjoying the Silver Band and Morris Dancers at The Allens followed by a busy craft fayre and visits to Father Christmas in his grotto.  Children were able to leave their Christmas wish list and the letters were passed to Father Christmas with the elves delivering a reply from the man himself during the lead up to Christmas Day.

In September we welcomed Hollie Savory into the MPC fold as Admin Assistant working five hours a week – she has stepped into the role brilliantly and is a great asset to the team.

We are now starting to plan the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee events, Summer Play Scheme and Christmas as well as the normal Parish Council work of managing open space, assisting the bereaved with funeral arrangements, parish finances along with weekly agendas, meetings and typing of minutes along with liaising with outside bodies for external work and assistance – to name a few things.    We have also started to hold our “Meet the Clerks” mornings on the fourth Thursday of each month - 10-12 at The Old Post Office Café – pop in and say hello.  We will be there to help answer any questions or signpost you to the correct authority if we are unable to provide an answer to you.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Rachel Gillis-Coates and Hollie Savory for being great work colleagues and friends; and to Ian and Chris for looking after the village open spaces and ad hoc work that is required.  My thanks also to the great team of Cllrs that Marden has – it is a pleasure to work for and with them.
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